PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

NOTES ON A MEETING TO DISCUSS CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS HELD ON WEDNESDAY 23RD JANUARY 2013 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE 

AT 6.00 PM 
PRESENT:


Chris Kemp (Chairman) Ken Lintill, Dick Sneller,





Anne Simmons, Carole Goldthorp, Corinne Nash, 





Jackie Crew, Niki Jones and Fiona Kemp.








SECRETARY:

Jean Huggett.

1.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Jackie Tudor, Kathryn Mandry, Bob Sneller, Alex Dann, Gloria and Clive Heywood,

2.
REPORT ON SATURDAY 1ST DECEMBER

General  


Father Christmas: Jackie Crew said some parents thought that Father Christmas should arrive earlier in the day, as those with very young children felt that 5.00 - 8.00 pm was too late.


High Street:  Businesses in High Street felt they were left out and that there should be stalls there.


Thank You:  Chris Kemp thanked Jean Huggett for the work she had done in ensuring that everything came together; Corinne Nash for siting the stalls; Jackie Crew, Niki Jones, Kathryn Mandry and Fiona Kemp for providing refreshments for the workers; Carole Goldthorp and Fiona Kemp for their work with the choirs; Fiona Kemp and Anne Simmons for putting up posters; Fiona Kemp, her sister and Corinne Nash for decorating the tree; John Bird for the new lights; Ken Lintill for connecting the lights; Rod Tyler, Tony Sneller, John Riddell, Bob and Dick Sneller, his family and all who had helped put up and take down the lights.   He apologised if he had forgotten any one.


Road Closure Time:  This was thought to have worked well.


Lights: Chris Kemp said the idea of having to beg and borrow electricity is not satisfactory, especially as the lights use a lot of power.  The ones plugged into Tiffins overloaded the supply and blew their lights. There is some money left over, he thought about £1,300, and he proposed to look into spending this on new LED lights.  Carole Goldthorp asked about the proposal to plug into the street lighting.  Chris Kemp said Rod Tyler was not successful in obtaining a grant.  She then asked if a further application would be put in.  Ken Lintill said if this is done it should go through the Town Council and not an individual, Chris Kemp agreed.



Choirs:   The choirs had been a great success and had brought more people into the town during the day.  Rother College are keen to come this year.  They should all be booked as soon as possible and the performance times staggered throughout the day. 


Stalls and Tables - Siting and Opening Times:  Chris Kemp said Corinne Nash had done a brilliant job on the siting of the stalls and it had worked very well.  The Business Association are looking to buy 20 stalls which, if the Town Council make some contribution, it can have the use of them for free.  It was agreed as it is rather narrow there should be no gazebos in Lombard Street. 


Erection of Stalls: It was agreed that John Bridle and his colleague had done a very good job.


Children’s Activities - Peter Burnett:   He had only come with one ride but had taken heed of what had been said.  He did bring the burger van but explained that he makes very little money from the rides, it is only financially viable if he has the van as well. He had given a donation of £60. 


Christmas Tree in Market Square:  Considering the weather the tree had stood up very well.


Christmas Tree outside Petworth House:  It had been a good idea to place a tree there but it was too small and several adverse comments were heard.  To ask for a larger one this year.


Spirit FM:   Chris Kemp said the advertising cost a lot - £720, but it was generally agreed it was money well spent.   It was felt that not enough use was made of Spirit FM when in the town, Ken Lintill said they used to walk around when broadcasting, but the PA system which was on all the time hadn’t really allowed for this.  To be looked into for this year.


Community Association’s PA System:   Tony Sneller had done a very good job but still more speakers are needed, and there appeared to be a technical hitch at getting all speakers on together.


Advertising: The posters were very tasteful but red lettering on a black background made it impossible to read.   Advertising was placed in Etc, the Observer Christmas Supplement and Fine Sussex.    Chris Kemp said we must look for sponsorship this year.


Rota of Helpers and Communications:  The Walkie Talkies had worked well, but there was still a shortage of people volunteering as stewards.  It is always the same people from the Town Council who help.

3.
CHRISTMAS WINDOW COMPETITION

This had gone very well, there were some lovely window displays and the ‘live’ windows had been exceptionally good and very imaginative.

4.
DATE OF ‘THANK YOU’ PARTY

Friday 22nd February in the United Reformed Church Hall from 6.00 - 8.00 pm.  Fiona Kemp, Anne Simmons and Carole Goldthorp will help Jean Huggett with the food.  Ken Lintill will order the drinks.

5.
DATE FOR 2013

Saturday 7th December.  Jean Huggett said she had booked the Leconfield Hall.

6.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 26th March at 6.00 pm in the Town Council office.


(Jean Huggett’s Note:  Chris Kemp has changed the time to 7.00 pm.)


Chris Kemp said this will be a planning meeting and he listed a few of the items to be discussed.

w Setting up in November, advertise in Petworth Pages and the Parish Magazine

w Find more helpers, suggestion the Firemen

w Stalls

w Invite choirs


w Look at the budget which will be very tight


Lights:  Chris Kemp said Richard Chandler had pointed out that before the lights are returned to the containers, there are obsolete lights which are taking up room at the back and these should be looked at.  This will be discussed at the March meeting.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.10 pm.

